
 
 

 
 
 
 

President’s Notes 
Hello Rotarians,  
Welcome to the last week of Autumn. We have had some lovely much needed rain. 
Thank you to all who attended last week’s meeting. It was great to have a relaxed 
night of fellowship.  
We are coming into our last month of this Rotary year, it has flown by.  
Don’t forget to send Rotarian Terry your RSVP’s for the change over dinner to be 
held on the 27th June.  
See you this Thursday, President Krista. 
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This Week—30th May. 
Guest Speaker: 
Diana Butler: 

Care for Africa. 

 

Next Week—6th June. 
Guest Speaker: 

Ella Dixon, 
Migrant Resource Centre 

COMING EVENTS 
‘Bail Out’ 

Whitelion Fundraising 
Event. 

Friday 31st May.  
Hobart Magistrates 

Court & Richmond Gaol 
 

Rotary International 
Convention 2019 

1st—5th June. 
Hamburg Germany. 

 
Club Planning Day 

22nd June. 
St Vincent de Paul  

Society. 
 

Changeover  Dinner. 
27th June. 
6..00pm 

Hotel Grand Chancellor. 
Buffet cost $55.00. 

 
Creating My Career. 

Friday 28th June. 
UTAS &  

Big Picture School. 
Volunteers needed. 

30 
May 
2019 

 

Visit our new website—click on link. https://www.rotary-sthlaunceston.org.au 

 

OUR PRESIDENT-ELECT, HARRY GALEA, ADVISES  

THAT A PLANNING DAY FOR OUR CLUB’S INCOMING BOARD  

FOR THE NEXT ROTARY YEAR WILL BE HELD AT  

THE ST VINCENT DE PAUL SOCIETY BUILDING IN INVERMAY ROAD  

ON SATURDAY 22ND JUNE. 

HARRY IS SEEKING IDEAS FOR COMMUNITY PROJECTS IN WHICH OUR CLUB 

MIGHT BECOME INVOLVED IN THE COMING YEAR. 

NON-BOARD MEMBERS ARE WELCOME TO ATTEND IF THEY WISH  

PLEASE ADVISE HARRY IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO TAKE UP THIS OFFER. 

http://www.rotary-sthlaunceston.org.au
file:///C:/Users/Ian/Desktop


JACQUELYNE KELDER 
LES BAXTER 

GLENDA ILES 

HENRY HARRIS 

MAX WATKINS 

HENRY HARRIS 
LARA ALEXANDER 

HARRY GALEA 

LES GRANT 

WAYNE HIGGS 

LES GRANT 
MARTIN YATES 

PAUL SWIATKOWSKI 

BERNADETTE ETCHETAMA 

DENNIS TULK 

REGALIA  

WELCOME 

ATTENDANCE 

6TH JUNE 13TH JUNE 

If you are unable to fulfill your rostered duty, please arrange for a replacement. 

CHAIRPERSON 

APOLOGIES BY 10.30am TUESDAY TO TERRY CRAWFORD 63447033 or 0417 366 531 
(If not received by then, an invoice will be issued) 

                

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

                
27th May—Janet Niejalke. 

28th May—Andrea Bartholemew. 
30th May—Toni Binns. 

CLUB DUTIES 

DATE 

THANKS CRAIG MITCHELL SONJA MORGANTI PHIL NIEJALKE 

30TH MAY 

 
 

PresIdent Krista: 
Thanks to Andrea Bartholemew for the catering at the 
Science & Engineering Challenge. 
The final 2018-19 meeting with AG Brett Williiams and 
Group Presidents will be held this Saturday. 
Krista has been appointed to the District Health Com-
mittee for next year. 
 
Secretary Dale Luck: 
New Banner being organised – design to comply with 
new Rotary International guidelines. 
A performance of the play ‘1984’ is to be held in Laun-
ceston on June 15. Kerry O’Brien is the narrator. 
New Badges are being ordered this week, for those 
who have requested them. 
 
Treasurer Terry Crawford: 

• Sheep Poo sales this week were $995.  

More stock will be needed soon. 
Took further numbers for Change-over Dinner 27th 
June. 
 
Youth – Lance Pfeffer: 
Science & Engineering Challenge started today, with 
Rotarians volunteering as required – thanks to them. 
All going well 
A reminder re ‘My Careers’ day – 27th June – where 
Rotarians help students who are deciding on their ca-
reers. 
National Youth Science Forum applications close soon. 
 
Service Projects – Graeme Le Fevre: 
Shelterbox Kokoda Trail event – April—May 2020. 
Agfest profit looks like being in the order of $9,000. 
Excellent effort 
  

LAST WEEK’S MEETING 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=happy+birthday+logos&id=149BF0A6CB5D5B896F59071F51CEBE4C64B2CA0D&FORM=IQFRBA


PHOTOS FROM THE SCIENCE AND ENGINEERING CHALLENGE LAST WEEK. 

Several club members assisted by acting as voluntary supervisors. 

Launceston Christian School were the winners on Thursday  
and Riverside High School on  Friday. 

 

AND FINALLY……. 
A photojournalist was caught in a sudden shower of rain and ran into a nearby gloomy vacant house to take 
shelter. 
He heard scary sounds behind him and turned around to see a ghost coming towards him. 
He grabbed his camera to take pictures. 
When the ghost asked him what he was doing, the journo said,  “I just wanted to take your picture for the  
newspaper.” 
The ghost, chuffed, posed for the photographer. 
When the photo shoot was finished, the photojournalist rushed to his office to show his colleagues— but all 
the shots turned out to be indistinct grey or black. 
The reason was clear—the spirit was willing, but the flash was weak. 

VISITORS AT LAST WEEK’S MEETING. 
  
  
     At last week’s meeting Lara brought three guests. 
     Her friend Sherry was visiting from Sydney. 
     The other guests were work colleagues from the St Vincent  De           
 Paul Society—Bernie and Jason. 
      The Vinnies CEO Sleepout will be held in Launceston at UTAS      
 Stadium on Thursday 20th June. 
      Glenda and Geoff Iles are taking part in it and are looking for    
 sponsors. 
 



ROTARY CLUB OF SOUTH LAUNCESTON 
Officers and Duties 2018-2019 

ROTARY CLUB OF SOUTH  
LAUNCESTON 

 

Club Chartered 
March 17 1962 

with 23 members 
56th Year of Rotary Service 

 

Thursday Meeting 
Hotel Grand Chancellor 

29 Cameron St, Launceston 
6.15 pm for 6.30 pm 

 

Make-ups & Apologies 
Assist-Secretary Terry Crawford 

Before 10.30 am Tuesday 
6344 7033 (W) 0417 366 531 

 

Correspondence 
PO Box 60 

Kings Meadows 7249 
 

Rotary International 
President 2018-2019 

Barry Rassin. 
Rotary Club of East Nassau 
New Providence, Bahamas 

 

District Governor: 
District 9830 
2018-2019 

Ross Carlyle. 
Rotary Club of Sandy Bay 

Email: dg@rotary9830.org.au 
 

President: 
Krista Preece. 

Tel: Home: 6343 3402 
Mob: 0409 519 429 

Email: Krista@kristapreece.com 
 

Secretary: 
Dale Luck. 

Tel: 6343 1440 
Mob: 0418 830 995 

Email: secretary.southlaunceston 
@rotary9830.org.au 

 

Editor: 
Ian Smith. 

Tel: 6327 4036  
Mob: 0437 916 144 

Email: iandesmith@bigpond.com 
Items by 9.00 pm Monday please 

President:  
Krista Preece. 
 
Past/Vice President: 
Glenda Iles. 
 
Secretaries: 
Dale Luck. (Organisation  
& Correspondence) 
Terry Crawford. 
(Attendance & Recording) 
 
Treasurers: 
Stephen Gordon. (Accounting) 
Terry Crawford. (Banking) 
 
INTERIM DIRECTORS & PORTFO-
LIOS 
 
Community & Service Projects 
Director: Graeme LeFevre. 
 
Vocational Projects: 
Director: Wayne Higgs. 
 
Public Image: 
Director: Harry Galea. 
 
Youth Projects: 
Director: Lance Pfeffer.  
 
Rotary Foundation: 
Director: Josh De Groot. 
 
 

Office Bearers: 
 
Sergeant: Phil Niejalke. 
 
Bulletin:  Ian Smith.  
 
Information Technology: 
   Dennis Tulk.   
 
Pastoral Care:   Ian Smith. 
 
Photography:    Brian Beardwood. 
 
Programme:       Les Baxter. 
 
Social:    Toni Binns. 
 
History:     Bruce Burke, 
     Henry Harris. 
 
Sheep Manure Project:  
     Josh de Groot. 
 
 
 
 
 
                                          
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 


